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Global Compliance Networking (GCN) Training  
Each year, all employees are required to complete training modules mandated by the Illinois 
State Board of Education (ISBE). To facilitate this, the district utilizes the GCN platform. 
Annually, we review ISBE’s Mandated State and Federal Trainings for Illinois School Personnel 
Report to ensure our training program meets all state and federal requirements. The required 
modules for each staff member have been assigned to their GCN accounts, and all staff have 
been notified that the training must be completed by November 15, 2024. 
 
FY 24 Quarterly Expenditure Reports and Title Allocation Update 
The reports for Titles I, II, and III have been submitted to ISBE. The expenditure reports inform 
ISBE of how much money was spent from the grant budget and, in turn, how much money they 
need to voucher back to the district.  

The U.S. Department of Education has notified states that it is reviewing and delaying the 
release of FY25 funds for several Title programs, including Title II, Part A. At this time, the 
district has received allocations for Title I and Title IV, but has not yet received a Title II 
allocation. Last year, the district received $41,718 in Title II funding. 

According to the Department, the delay is due to a change in administration and a review 
process to ensure that taxpayer resources align with presidential priorities and the Department’s 
statutory responsibilities. Title II, Part A funds are intended to improve the quality and 
effectiveness of teachers, principals, and other school leaders, with the ultimate goal of 
increasing student achievement.  

 
 


